MINUTES OF WMAS COUNCIL MEETING
HELD SATURDAY 3RD OCTOBER 2015

CHESTNUTS CLUB, OLD HINCKLEY ROAD, NUNEATON, WARKS CV11

Present:
Geoff Thomas (Chair), Mike Vick (Treasurer), Geoff Beston (Secretary), Susan Richards (JLO)

Jonathan Walton (Shropshire Rep), Paul Nelms (Shropshire Rep), David Bruce (on behalf of Herefordshire), Maxine Palmer, (Worcestershire Rep), Tara McKinnon (Staffordshire Rep), Ellen Beston (Warwickshire Rep), Stuart Burdett (EAF rep)

1.
Apologies:
Marc & Lesley Grady (Herefordshire), Chris Evans (Warwickshire), Tony Goad (Staffordshire), Penny Neaverson (Worcestershire)

This meeting followed the ‘special’ meeting that had been held earlier in the day.
2.
There was no declaration of ‘any other business’

3.
Minutes of meeting held on the 7th July 2015 were  agreed as being a true record of the meeting and were signed off by the chair.
4.
Matters arising from the previous meeting,


There were no matters arsing from the previous meeting.
5.
Correspondence:


Correspondence had been received from Wyre Forest in respect of committee changes,


Members update and cheque from the Archers of Teme (seniors & juniors)


Shoot applications from Meriden in respect of 30th May (Stephanie Hall WA star) and 10th May Meriden Spring WAS star and the 3rd/4th September Meriden Double WA star


A thank you letter from Archers of Teme for the grant awarded to them


Details of 8 candidates that passed the Level 1 course at Worcestershire


Request for funding from Jon Shales for the Europe Field Championships in Poland (Details 


To Treasurer) Agreed £200


Details from Alan Logan about him standing down from organising the WMAS leagues after 


The 2015/16 winter league.

This had brought about offers from 3 potential organisers, Carys from Warwick Uni, Nick Mitchell from Meriden and Simon Nelms to take over the running of the Leagues. After discussion the offer from Simon Nelms was accepted
Dates of the Leamington and Midland Counties tournament being the  11th/12th June 2016 

WMAS novices on the 8th May and an invitation for G Beston to attend as Lord Patron as a 

Representative of WMAS

An application for level 1 grant. Agreed £30

Application for funding for Steve Prowse for the World Para Championships in Germany , granted £250

Funding request for Chris White for European Field Championships in Poland, granted £200

Tournament dates from Evesham approved

Funding request from Beth Martel regarding GB European Youth cup in Rome, granted £250

Correspondence regarding the senior Intercounties from GT about facilities

A funding request received from Robin Hall regarding a coach’s workshop. Agreed to fund at the rate of £10 per head up to a max of £200 for the event
A shoot application from Droitwich in respect of the Junior Intercounty challenge for 2016. The date to be the 17th September.  Agreed to fund the application fee (as we do the seniors)


Provisional dates of the council meetings for 2016 circulated as;


12th January 2016  Shropshire

8th March  AGM Redhill

19th April Staffordshire

12th July Herefordshire

11th October Warks

And a reminder of the organisers for the Intercounty shoot as

2016  Staffs

2017 Warks

2018 Shrops

2019 Worcs

2020 Here

2021 Staffs

2022 Warks

2023 Shrops

2024 Worcs

2025 Here

And finally a letter of thanks from Iris Bingham in relation to the grant awarded to her for 

World Championships.

6.
Treasurers Report:
The treasurer reported a healthy position for the accounts (see attached) and after discussion about various outstanding matters proposed that the affiliation fee remain unchanged for the 2015/16 year.
All present were in agreement.

7.
Reports from the counties:

There were brief updates from the counties present, that obviously reflected, as in previous


Manner things that had happened within the counties and not those that were planned.  

8.
 Judge Liaison Update:
The judge liaison officer reported the forthcoming judges conference in November with almost all the judges expected to attend as well as judges from East Mids.  Report to follow

In due course

9.
Coaching Liaison:

With no RCO there was no update to present. The region was still actively seeking an RCO and any county with suggestions should send them through.

10.
English Archery Federation:
There is a meeting in November and the report will follow in due course. There is no update at this time.

11.
Although not declared at the commencement the chair did allow one matter of ‘AOB’ a report about the regional intercounty competition.  There were 103 archers shooting, the weather was very good.  The overall arrangements were very good with only few issues this year.  The organisers have produced a very useful check list that can be given to the next organisers, who will be Staffs.  The date for 2016 will be the 25th September, and Lilleshall is already booked.


There are still some issues in respect of equipment and facilities but GT will look into these issues during 2016


That brought about a quick resume’ of the junior intercounty match that was enjoyed by all. It is hoped that all 5 counties will participate in 2016.

There being no other matters to discuss the meeting was declared closed.

Next meeting Tuesday 12th January 2016 at Lilleshall 8pm

Appendix 1

Treasurers Report to Council Meeting 3rd October 2015
Financial Report
Our financial position at today :- 
Deposit Account

£ 20,356.58

Current Account

£   5,609.62

Judges Account


£   3,000.00



TOTAL
£ 28,966.20

Summary of Income/Expenditure
	INCOME:
	£
	£
	£

	
	2015/16 Affiliation Fees
	
	1,532.50 
	

	
	2014/15 Affiliation Fees
	
	1,496.60 
	

	
	Interest Received
	
	15.28
	

	
	
	
	3,044.38 
	3,044.38 

	
	
	
	
	

	EXPENDITURE:
	
	
	

	Officers
	
	
	

	
	Postage and Telephone
	10.04
	
	

	
	Travel Allowances
	14.65
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Donations
	
	
	

	
	Donations - Grant/Gift
	500.00
	
	

	
	Sponsorship - Archers
	250.00
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Judges
	
	
	

	
	Judge Account
	3,000.00
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	Senior Regional Inter-County Match 
	403.29
	
	

	
	Shoot Fees (WMAS v EMAS Challenge)
	231.00
	
	

	
	Travel (WMAS v EMAS Challenge)
	221.10
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Coaching Grants
	
	
	

	
	Coaching Grants - Level 1
	390.00
	
	

	
	Coaching Grants - Level 2
	0.00
	
	

	
	Coaching Grants - Level 3
	100.00
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	Room Hire
	20.00
	
	

	
	WMAS Website
	50.00
	
	

	
	Medals/Trophies - repair/replacement
	1,715.88
	
	

	
	New WMAS Die
	300.00
	
	

	
	
	7,205.96 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	-7,205.96 

	
	
	
	
	-4,161.58 


FINAL Affiliated Membership for 2014/15 (2nd October  2015) 

	
	Clubs
	Members
	2014

	Senior Clubs
	54
	2,346
	2,203

	Junior Individual Members
	
	35
	49

	Junior Clubs
	47
	803
	691

	University Clubs
	4
	221
	370

	Disabled Clubs
	2
	19
	0

	TOTAL
	107
	3,424
	3,313


Affiliated Membership for 2015/16 (2nd October  2015)

	
	Clubs
	Members
	2014

	Senior Clubs
	54
	429
	419

	Junior Individual Members
	
	0
	0

	Junior Clubs
	47
	108
	103

	University Clubs
	4
	0
	0

	Disabled Clubs
	2
	0
	0

	TOTAL
	107
	537
	522


The details above show the society to be in a very healthy state.  Interest on our funds on deposit remain miserly and based on the current and short term forecasts I do not expect to see any significant change.  

The loss to date is entirely due to replenishing the stock of WMAS Medals, £2025.92 (543 medals in 4 colours – Yellow, Red, Blue and White) including changing the “die” to read West Midlands Archery Society and not West Midlands Archery Association (£300)

We have also created a “sub account” for Judges, controlled by the Judge Liaison Officer, with an initial deposit of £3,000 – to date there has been no expenditure (or income) applicable to this account

Our only major commitments between now and the end of our financial year (31st December 2015) are:-

· the Roy Matthews Regional Inter Counties tournament held on 27th September – (£1800)

· the Donation to the English Archery Federation – (£1000)

· the unknown cost of paying Travel Allowances to Council Members/Delegates

As you can see we are starting to receive Affiliation Fees in respect of 2015/16 year, these should adequately cover our expected expenditure between now and the end of the Financial Year - I do not ultimately foresee a significant profit, or loss, for the year

Based on the foregoing information, at this time, I am minded to recommend to the Annual General Meeting in March that we continue to hold our Affiliation Fees at their current level for yet another year

